
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A place where we call HOME! 
 
 

 
 

 

Welcome to our 
 Web Site... 

Sanctuary Point A 
Concerned Citizens 

Newsletter! 
 

sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com 

Written and Printed by the Editor: Dennis Williams  3 Ridgelands Drive 
 Sanctuary Point   2540        Telephone: 02 4443 3394 
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Welcome to my  SANCTUARY POINT A 
CONCERNED CITIZENS NEWSLETTER 

 

February 2014 ... Vol. 037 



 
 

    

   After three years of producing, and distributing our monthly, 
printed newsletter copies, Kate and myself have decided to branch 
out into the Wide World Web (WWW) and spin a bit of our own 
web, which we hope to ‘capture’ the attention of a much larger 
following of the Concerned Citizens within our communities, where 
ever our  Web Site is viewed!  
 

   Sanctuary Point will always be our home base and we do not intend dropping the 
Sanctuary Point from our Newsletter name, as it has been “a place where we call 
home,” for 30 years and issues will be selected on the basis... “If what can happen in 
someone else's community, could happen in Sanctuary Point! Then we believe this will 
be a concern for our community... Also!” 
 
   We have purposely chosen the same name of our newsletter, for our web site ad-
dress and perhaps the 42 letters followed by the .com will test your typing ability. If 
you are reading this newsletter on our web site, then allow me to not only congratu-
late you in finding your way to our site, we also welcome you to the site and with fur-
ther construction of the site and your interaction with your comments on any aspect of 
the site, perhaps together! With the help of the many contactable departments at our 
disposal, which at times we are so quick to criticize and blame, with their help, to-
gether we can right some of the wrongs within our communities and also find time to 
give praise to those departments, who help us to right the wrongs!  
 

   For those who are reading a hard copy of this newsletter and are game enough to 
try your skills on the key board at home or at the libary, try typing in lower case... 
 

sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com  
  
And I will also, be pleased to welcome you to my web site! 
 

   Allow me to introduce you to my new calling card... 
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     Modern Healthcare professionals appreciate the 
overwhelming acceptance from the people of Sanc-
tuary Point and other parts of the Bay & Basin, of 
our newly appointed Dental Centre within Sanctu-
ary Point and give you our promise, that while we 

have... ‘ Professionals,’ in 
our name, you can be 
 assured, that the service we 
give to you, will stand up to 
the name we practice under! 

 Modern Healthcare 
 professionals. 

Inserted by the Editor as a community Service  For   Sanctuary Point Modern Healthcare Professionals 
 

    
   Allow me to introduce you to  SHOALHAVEN LOCAL AREA COMMAND 
NSW POLICE BICYCLE PATROL UNIT which ever way you look at them, 
they are here with the full backing of the LAW and if you don’t welcome them in 

your community...Then, you might, 
just have something to hide! And 
that’s why they are here! 
 
   On the 16th January 2014 I was 
pleased to see the unit alongside of 
the Frances Ryan Reserve in Sanc-
tuary Point. Being a two person 
unit, Snr Const Paul Nancekidell 
from Berry Precinct and Snr Const  
Craig Thompson from Huskisson 
Precinct, gave me the impression 
that this unit was determined to 
make a difference...When you least 
expect to be observed, just when 
you think that no one is WATCH-
ING!  
 

WHAT ARE YOU 
DOING NOW? 
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Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed 

The Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed can be contacted by calling the President : Colin Loudon   
On 4447 8634 or going on line at www.sanctuarypointmenshed.org 
  To view their wonderful Carpentry and Wrought Ironwork,  you can call into the SANCTUARY  
POINT  MEN’S  SHED at 20A WOOLLAMIA ROAD, FALLS CREEK NSW (Short distant in 
from Jervis Bay Road.)... Hours of Business: Monday, Wednesday & Thursday  0900-1600  (9-4) 
Both the metal and wood working, are located on private property at Falls Creek, plans are now in 
place to bring them home to Clifton Park “SANCTUARY POINT,” where it be-
longs. Clifton Park will make a wonderful home, together with COMMUNITY  
GARDENS and a great BICYCLE  TRACK for the recreation of the whole com-
munity to enjoy.  
The Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed is a Fully Incorporated Registered 

Charity and they need your  Support 
All Donations over $2.00 made to SPMS are Tax Deductible. 

The Men’s Shed is all 
about men, doing  what 
men do best together... 

Helping each other, to talk 
and work together, as they 

live life to the fullest! 
You too can be a mem-

ber of  the Men’s 
Shed... Give them a call 

today! 
 4447 8634  

 
The above advertisement, is In-

serted by the Editor as a Commu-
nity Service. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The above advertisement, is Inserted by the Editor as a Community Service. 
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   In my January 2014 volume 36 I reported on a concern of some residents in 
Greville Avenue, one being concerned for a tree on a next door private property 
and the other on trees on Council property, which were a concern for the resi-
dents living within the 45 degree line of suspect trees and falling branches. Al-
though I believe I was only reporting on, perhaps three trees, which were of a 
concern and when I mentioned that a lot of trees in Sanctuary Point are rem-
nants from old forest trees, I did receive some feed back, of how trees are neces-
sary for the ecological survival and well being of this planet. 
 
   Respectfully, I do appreciate the ecological value of trees and without them, 
we would not exist in our present state! However, as we develop, management 
of most things, must consider the potential dangers to human life and everyone 
of us who see that danger, who does nothing to prevent it, must live with its con-
sequences... I am merely trying to prevent a danger to human life... Is that so 
wrong? 
 
   Since my article in January 2014 I would like to present to you the following 
photos, of the tree that dropped its branches onto the vehicle of unsuspecting 
humans at a car park at Greenfields Beach, Plantation Point. No one was seri-
ously injured, but! Why do we keep on waiting, until another human life is re-
moved from this educated planet! That we intellectual humans all call home? 
 

   If you see something that looks wrong... 
Report it! One day it might be your life, 
that you save!         Photos courtesy of Michael Pignataro ~ Essential Films. 



 
 

    Excuse me if I go out a little bit too far out on a limb for some! But I believe in giving 
praise, where praise is due and I want to thank Mayor Joanna Gash, the Councillors, General 

Manager Russel Pigg and the Men and Women who 
keep the Shoalhaven City Council operating for the peo-
ple and accessible by the people of the Shoalhaven. 
 
   Last month I reported on a tree with a lean and a 
drain with an attitude, in a quiet coastal village of the 
Shoalhaven, on the banks of the St Georges Basin in a 
council reserve between two residential properties in 
MacGibbon Parade, Old Erowal Bay. 
 
   No doubt, that there were many phone ins to council 
on this one and I am but one of many concerned citizens, 
who exercised their privilege, to report a danger, to 
make our communities a safe place to call home!  
 
   Well! I am pleased to say, that all of your concerns 
have been heard and as a Council for the People, I be-
lieve, that the Shoalhaven City Council has responded,  
to the concerns of the residents of Old Erowal Bay and 
the photos I have taken, are to compliment the actions 
council has taken at MacGibbon Parade Old Erowal 
Bay. 
 

   Photo one , shows the danger of the falling tree, has 
been eliminated and all of the other photos will show 
you that council has addressed the drainage problem 
temporarily, by securing the site, for further considera-
tion of a more permanent solution... I believe a few more 
pipes and close it in, would eliminate a long overdue so-
lution to this obvious problem! But who am I to give my 
thoughts to council! Apart from being... One of the Peo-
ple! 
  

 Shoalhaven City Council on this concern 
you have my Praise and you aught to be 

 CONGRATULATED! 
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Here is a Media 
 Release from 
 Shoalhaven 

 Council, with a nice 
 outcome! 

     
   If you are a member of 
a Shoalhaven Library, or 
register your name at a 
Shoalhaven Library, you  
can join the new Zinio 
service, which will allow 
library members to 
download the latest edi-
tion of 24 popular maga-
zines free of charge. 
 
   Please read the at-
tached Shoalhaven 
Council Media Release, 
or visit...  
 

ww.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 
 

For further information on 
the Zinio Service. 
 

   Photo one shows Richard (Dick) 
Manwarring, the Coordinator of the 
Code C Benefit Nights and Kate Wil-
liams, News Editor and Committee 
Member of the Bay & Basin Cancer 
Support Group. 
 
   Photo two shows Richard (Dick) 
Manwarring, beside the Wheelchair 
rear access of the Toyota HiAce con-
verted 10 seater Community Bus, 
which will pick up patients from the 
Bay & Basin area’s of the Shoalhaven 
and commute them in comfort to and 
from, the Shoalhaven Cancer Care 
Centre for their treatment. 
 

   The funds for this purchase came 
about because one very local gentle-
man in 2008 decided to say no to can-
cer and over the years, Dick Manwar-
ring has kept his word, by delivering 
this package for the VIP passengers it 
will transport from the Bay & Basin, 
to their treatment at the cancer care 
centre and return them back to their 
homes in the Bay & Basin.. in comfort.   
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   While strolling through my internet one day, I came across a CCTV Register and to my sur-
prise, I wonder why? This register is promoted by the NSW POLICE FORCE... I believe it is 
promoted by the NSW Police Force, because they know that it has the potential to assist them in 
their enquires, when a CRIME is committed.  
   Why do we keep on listening to the baggers of CCTV, who underestimate the true potential of 
CCTV, if not for Political or other motivational purposes., them what are the arterial motives 
behind their objections? 
   I have said it before...”If I am sick, I see a Doctor,” If I want to see Law and Order in my 
home town, I trust in our NSW Police Force, as less than that!... The disease will spread! 

 
   
 
 
 
 



 
 

  On Wednesday 5th February 2014 around 0800 as I was packing my car to leave for my one 
day a week golf game, a vehicle quietly pulled up in front of my home, in Ridgelands Drive 
Sanctuary Point and a gentleman alighted from his vehicle and commenced doing what he was 
obviously very proficient with, as he went about doing a thorough inspection of the telegraph 
pole , both!...An above and underground inspection was carried out, very professionally by 
Mathew Keating, who himself is a local Sanctuary Point resident... (no relation to Keating 
PM he informed me,)  Mathew works for the  

Endeavour Energy 
 contractor... WARPOLE PTY LTD Power Line Inspections 

 Phone: 0417 685 558. 
 

   If you see Mathew or a Warpole Pty Ltd  vehicle near your home, say hello to the contractor 
and you will be informed that they are inspecting the pole in front of your home , which are 
conducted every four and a half years, or 3 times in 13 years on behalf of Endeavour Energy. 
 

   Should you have any serious concerns regarding the pole being inspected, I am sure that the 
contractor would be pleased to record your concern, as part of his/her inspection report! Can 
you imagine, just how many inspection reports are recorded for all of the poles, which are in-
spected by WARPOLE PTY LTD Power Line Inspections!  

     
 
 
 
 
 
 

Inserted by the Editor as a community Service  For   Warpole Pty Ltd Power Line Inspections 

   In my December 
2013 issue, I was 
pleased to introduce 
you to the wonderful 
transformation of the 
St Georges Basin 
Country Club Garden 
around the Pro Golf 
Shop, which has been 
put together by Alison 
the gardener and the 
Garden Team. 
 

   I included the mean-
ing of two of the Rose 
Colours and as a few 
people have asked of 
other colours... I am 
including the meaning 
of all of the colours, 
for those who are 
 Interested! 
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Hobie World Championships 2014 Huskisson NSW 

     When you read this current issue and if  you would like a copy of  previous  
issues, I can not send you a hard copy, however, If  you have access to the 

internet... Log into my Web Site at 

 ( sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com ) 
 for past and future issues - Dennis. 

Page 10 

      I am including the following information, within my Newsletter, as a community service. 

   If  you think something is Wrong, phone it in on the 
POLICE ASSISTANCE LINE … call 131 444 It will be recorded as an In-
cident and passed on to the appropriate Police Station to follow up … It will also 
become a Statistic and they can be used for the allocation of  Police in your Local 
Police Precincts.  

  Remember it will be recorded as an incident in our Town and when allocating 
resources to an area, priority is usually given to the Areas, where phoned in inci-
dents are recorded... These indicate where hot spots are and need additional re-
sources! 

HELP  THEM! ... HELP US! ...PHONE IT IN!   131 444 
   If  it is an EMERGENCY ... call 000 and ask for Police.  

   or  CRIME STOPPERS ... call 1800 333 000  
   When you have had enough! …  Remember … If  you want to stop Crime…  
I mean…You really want to stop Crime… Commit yourself  to a SIGNED STATE-
MENT and you will REALLY give your POLICE something to WORK WITH! 

 

for the  SAFETY OF LIFE AT SEA                        

When you are going on the waters, of the  ST GEORGES BASIN … 
Don’t forget to log on and off with Marine Rescue Sussex Inlet, for 

the safety of your life on the water. (27 MHz Chn: 88 VHF Chn: 16) 
  Or Telephone:    4441 3555.       

                Inserted by the Editor as a Community Service              for                     


